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We are so happy to finally have a new General Manager, Steve Vlahos and look forward to a very good 2012.  Steve will be a great asset to Marbella. He definitely started off his term of office with flair by giving everyone a rose at our General Meeting luncheon. 

Sadly we also have to say goodbye to Robin Shelton who is leaving the end of this month to take up a position as Director of Golf at Coto de Caza.  Robin has been with Marbella for nine years and we wish him well in his new position.  Luckily, we still have a very capable pro shop staff including the dapper Stephen Plummer  (who impersonated Jean Dujardin from the Artist)  at the final day of our Iron Ladies Ecletic.

Stephen we loved the moustache!!!!!  We also have Jon Morgan and the staff who all know the “ins and outs” of running Marbella’s  Pro shop smoothly and efficiently. 

Tina  Russell & Joey Knudson & their committee (Judy Davis, Betsy Woodhouse, Dani Ratkelis, Mary Kay Minner) did an amazing job running this year’s  “Iron Ladies” Ecletic and as usual they came up with some  highly amusing theatrical renditions  and impersonations at the General Meeting. As Margaret Thatcher said “ If you want something said, ask a man, if you want something done, ask a woman”……too true!!!!    Tina & Joey keep on coming up with new themes……hopefully they will consent to doing next year’s Member/Member Ecletic?!?!

Congratulations to all the winners and to all the participants, I hope you had as much fun as I had with my partner Karen Jordan.   By the way Karen recently got a Hole in One on  # 11 on Sunday playing with her husband Dave, Nick and myself. Sadly I missed the shot but apparently it was an amazingly good shot…..congratulations Karen way to go!

The Spring Team girls are looking forward to their getaway at Sycuan Resort in El Cajon. No doubt, we will practice hard, but enjoy all the benefits of this beautiful resort,  and be ready to start our first match on Thursday, April 19th. at Marbella vs Seacliff with renewed strength and determination.

I went to visit Dani this morning while Al played golf until the rain came down.  She is doing much better and we hope to have her back soon at Marbella.  What heroines both  Jean & Dani are…… they never complain and life has certainly thrown them some tough curve balls. I admire their spunk. It makes my minor complaints seem very insignificant!

You may notice that my newsletters are getting shorter.  This may be because I am having to sit in the dark writing my article while the grandchildren are sleeping in 

my office where the computer is housed.   However the real reason is exhaustion….

We just had all the grandchildren here to celebrate Jakub’s 7th birthday and sadly it has been pouring with rain most of the afternoon.  Thank God for Lego and “Hide and Seek” and dishwasher’s,  and a very capable daughter who just cleared up the floor which was covered with toys, cars, dart guns, lego pieces and the occasional doll!  We now have 7 grandsons and 2 granddaughters ranging in age from nearly 10 ½ years to 5 weeks old!

Hope the rain clears soon and I look forward to seeing you on the course after 

the green aerification……by the way Vince you are doing a great job and our course is playing easier each time I play, or maybe I am just getting used to playing from the red tees!!!

Jill Blurton-Jones

MEMBERSHIP 

CAROL MCLAUGHLIN 

MEMBERSHIP

~ Carol Mc Laughlin ~

We Currently Have 110 Full Members

31 Handicap Only                 3 Junior Members

Total 143 Members

New Handicap Only  Barbara Klotz   

APRIL BIRTHDAY’S 

Nancy Cleermans

Georgianna Hales

Lori Hathway                         Birthday Drawing, Winner   Xeniya Kobtseva                                                                 

PK Jenican

Xeniya Kobtseva

Shelley Lawrence

Bev Letter

Marsha Smith

Katherine Szem

Sandra Vargas

Carol Warlick

WSCGA TOURNMENTS

GRANDMOTHERS TOURNMENT       Seacliff Country Club,  April 17, 2012

Partner Event, Better Ball   FUN  Tournment  sign up by March 23

DESERT EVENT  MAY 7 & 8  -  Deadline sign up- March 31 

***All details posted in Ladies Locker room

Correction to the Roster Elizabeth Aghajanian               949 422-1370

  ~ GENERAL MEETING ~

        MARCH 22, 2012 

LOW GROSS OVER THE FIELD 

Sue Pebley & Lori Hathaway 

LOW NET OVER THE FIELD 

Marcia Smith & Maxene Weinberg 

FIRST PLACE GROSS Flight A 

Susan Taylor & Linda Travis 

FIRST PLACE GROSS Flight B 

Katherine Szem & Ginny Vincent 

FIRST PLACE NET Flight A 

Celia Francese & Suzi Olsen 

FIRST PLACE NET Flight B 

Tina Russell & Joey Knudson 

SECOND PLACE GROSS Flight A 

Jill Blurton-Jones & Karen Jordan 

SECOND PLACE GROSS Flight B 

Lisa Shaw & Sherry Blower 

SECOND PLACE NET Flight A 

Barbara Behrens & Sheryl Sauer 

SECOND PLACE NET Flight B 

Sherri Romito & Rona Kipper 

THIRD PLACE GROSS Flight A 

Georgianna Hales & Bev Letter 

THIRD PLACE GROSS Flight B 

Jane Demeter & Ute McGlothlin 

THIRD PLACE NET Flight A 

Carolyn McGuire & Diane Siegel 

THIRD PLACE NET Flight B 

Kerry Holtrust & Lori Bickel 

NINE HOLE WINNERS 

Sonya Mahony & Vickie Kramer 

MAJOR TOURNAMENTS 

Sally Orgera 

Major Tournaments

~

Sally Orgera~

I

A  great big thanks to Joey, Tina and their crew of experts for putting on a wonderful tournament.

We are now looking for volunteers to run the Club Championship July 31 , Aug. 1st & 2nd.

If interested please call Sally Orgera or Patty Collins.

     ~ PLAY DAYS ~

           ~ Barbara Behrens ~ 

PLAYDAY CHAIRPERSON 

Barbara Behrens 

Ladies...Please help with the Little Sister program for the Nine-Holers..I will post a sign-up sheet

               in the locker room....I want to thank the March Hostesses, Maxene Weinberg, Rona Kipper and

               Sherry Romito for a wonderful job .  April Hostesses are Joey Knudsen, Shelly Lawrence and

               Debby Sowers, I truly appreciate your help.  Barbara Behrens

MaxeneWeinberg 

               ~GUEST DAYS~

                Maxene Weinberg 

May 24th is our next Ladies Guest Day. 

 Please reserve this date and plan to invite 1-3 guests for a fun day of golf.  Our last Guest Day was a huge success due to member participation.  Let's try to outdo ourselves and have even more members sign up for May.  We look forward to seeing all of you there.  If you need a guest, please contact me via email, I have a list of ladies who would like to golf at our beautiful country club. 

LADIES’ CLUB GUEST DAYS 2012

MARCH 8

MAY 12

CINCO de MAYO

COUPLES’ MEMBER/GUEST

MAY 24

GUEST DAY

JUNE 28

GUEST DAY

JULY 19

MINI-MEMBER GUEST

AUGUST 16

GUEST DAY

SEPTEMBER 18, 19 & 20

MISSION BELLES MEMBER/GUEST

OCTOBER 11

GUEST DAY

NOVEMBER 29

HOLIDAY GUEST DAY

Lori Bickel 

Nine Holers

~Lori Bickel~

Welcome New Niners Elizabeth Aghajanian, Debe Baileys and Lisa Hwang.

This month, six of the Niner girls golfed in the LCOM Member/Member tournament: 

Sonya Mahony with Vickie Kramer (best team net), 

Elizabeth Theirgartner with Noel Helm (closest to pin),

Tammy Curtis with Xeniya Kobtseva-Bauman (won birthday drawing)

Kerrie Holtrust and I golfed in the 18 hole Meryl Flight and were ecstatic to get 3rd place net. Whoo whoo!!!  

There’s proof that all things are possible! 

Quote: “I know I’m golfing better because I hit fewer spectators”

President Gerald Ford

Live well, Love much, Laugh often

Lori Bickel motto

HANDICAP 

Karen Jordan 

~Handicap~

Karen Jordan

Ladies' please remember to post at all courses

Due to Newsletter deadline and next Handicap Reports not scheduled to run until April 1, “March 2012 - Most Improved Players” information will be provided in the next issue. 

Along with Barb Behrens, I too encourage players to putt out during Game Days.  Have you noticed players “giving or taking putts” that are getting more and more generous in length?  If you’re not putting out and others in the field are, it’s a different game.  Think how often scrip/prizes are won or lost by just 1 stroke --- this is the rule, more than the exception.  Putting out is the only way we actually know the ball is holed and what score you truly made.  What you do in practice rounds is up to you, but when you play in Ladies’ Game Days, there’s an expectation we’re all playing by the (same) Rules.

Last thought: you don’t become a good putter by not putting!

EXTRA  EXTRA   EXTRA

SENIOR CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP

Come one come all for all of you who are 60 or older.   Please sign up on the foretees at any time.   The tournament is already listed there.  We love having more people and it is only two days this year---JUNE 5 (Tues) and JUNE 7 (Thurs).. Good tee prizes, good competition and we hope lots of fun. We are playing from the Red Tees!

   PLEASE SIGN UP EARLY,   Kay Wood, Chairman along with my helpers, Rona Kipper & Yolanda Talbot    

DANI RATKELIS 

RULES CHAIRMAN 

RULES 

                            BY     Dani Ratkelis

               Take a quiz and see how you do.Answers will be on the bottom of the page.

                     1. In stroke play, two players strike their balls into the same area of high grass.

                         Two balls are found, but because there are no identifying marks on either ball, 

                          Neither of the players can identify a ball as his. What is the ruling?

                             A. There is no penalty and they must choose a ball based on lot

                             B. Each player incurs a stroke and distance penalty because both balls are lost

                             C. Each player incurs a two stroke penalty and must choose a ball based on lot

                     2.  In stroke play, a player incorrectly substitutes a ball when dropping after taking 

                          Relief from casual water. What is the ruling if he has not yet played a stroke with

                          The dropped ball?

                             A. He must mark and lift the substituted ball and replace the original ball

                             B. He must lift the substituted ball and drop the original ball

                             C. There is a two stroke penalty and the substituted ball is the ball in play

                      3.  In stroke play, A purposely removes  a boundary stake on his line of play, but he 

                           Replaces it before making his next stroke.What is the ruling?

                              A. A incurs a two stroke penalty

                              B. A incurs a one stroke penalty

                              C. A is disqualified for a serious breach of the rules

                              D. A incurs no penalty

                     ANSWERS

                       1.  B . Decision 27/10

                       2.  B.  Rule 20-6

                       3.  A.  Decision 13-2/25

THE IRON LADIES

2012 MEMBER-MEMBER TOURNAMENT

Tournament Committee: Tina Russell, Joey Knudson,

 Judy Davis, Mary Kay Minner & Betsy Woodhouse

We hope you all had a great time as we showcased the most famous female politician, Margaret Thatcher, and the best actress, Meryl Streep, of our time. Thanks to all of you who participated to make our tournament such a success and our congratulations to all the winners (listed below).

We are so appreciative of the performance of the host of our Awards Ceremony, Billy Crystal, (AKA as our very own Robin Shelton) and for the willingness of the 2012 OSCAR Best Actor, Jean Dujardin, (AKA Stephen Plummer) to so handsomely pose (mustache, et al) with the winners for the photo shot.  Thanks for enduring our very own (not so British) IRON LADY!

The weather was fabulous and, thanks to our chef, Steven McCracken, the flat IRON steak salad and desert were delicious. We are indebted to our volunteers Barbara Smith, Yolanda Talbot, and Melissa Stultz for so creatively helping with the decorations.  The room’s décor was further enhanced by the gracious gift of a beautiful white rose for each lady by our new general manager, Steve Valahos (he certainly knows how to get on the right side of the ladies!) Our thanks also goes to Ashley Laduca and Ray Felix, and the rest of the food and beverage staff, as well as the locker room staff and pro shop staff for making us look good! 

Thank you for the card, I have read every comment and was so happy for all the love that went into it (as well as other things.) I can not thank you or the ladies club enough.  You were all so good to me during my time at Marbella.  

We made it to Austin safe, I go in tomorrow to finish some paperwork and start next week.  We still haven't found a place to stay.  We are going to look at a few tomorrow.  Hopefully, we will find something we like. Please keep in touch.

(I keep in touch through facebook with Daryl, I am sure he would love to hear from any of you.)  Marcia Smith 

PHOTOGRAPHER

~ MARIA BARGER ~

Please see our Photo Gallery at Costcophotocenter.com 

e-mail: marbellalc@yahoo.com    password: 4marbella.   If you have any photos from any of the events, we can still upload onto the website.  Please let us know.

Anyone desiring a copy of a photo, please contact me with a description of the photo and I will gladly E-Mail you a copy.  Maria Barger: parteebar@cox.net

Past 2010/2012 Newsletters 

Thank you for visiting our web site!  

